2024年9月2日

塾生各位

2024年1月に、カナダ政府は、留学生に対する就学許可証(Study Permit)の発行数を、少なくとも今後2年間、制限する方針を定めました。通常、カナダに6ヵ月以上留学する場合は、同国への入国にあたって、この就学許可証の発給を受ける必要があります。しかしながら、2025年の就学許可証の発給予定数は現時点で明確になっておらず、現地の協定校においても、通常通り交換留学生を受け入れることができるか、未だ見通しが立っていない状況です。

こういった現状を受け、本学国際センターでは、2025年度派遣交換留学秋募集(2024年9月締切分)において、カナダの協定校への学内選考出願を受け付けますが、仮に学内選考にてカナダの協定校に合格した場合であっても、予定通り1学年間の交換留学に参加できない可能性が大いにあります。具体的には、今後のカナダ政府や協定校からの要請によって、留学期間が1学期間(6ヵ月以内)のみに短縮される可能性や、交換留学自体が中止となる場合があります。また、そのような状況に陥った場合であっても、国際センターでは、学内選考通過後に交換留学先の大学や留学時期(年度)の変更には応じることができません。

交換留学先としてカナダの協定校を候補に挙げている場合は、上記のリスクを十分考慮した上で、志望を検討してください。また、同時に、1学年間での交換留学への参加が叶わなかった場合に、学部のカリキュラム上、1学期間での留学が可能かどうかや、本学での進級・卒業のスケジュールにどういった影響が生じうるか、所属学部の学事担当者または学習指導担当教員などに予め確認・相談のうえ、慎重に学内選考にご出願ください。

何卒ご理解のほどよろしくお願いいたします。

慶應義塾大学 国際センター

Dear students,

In January 2024, the Government of Canada introduced a temporary, two-year cap on the number of issued international Study Permits ("SPs") to students wishing to study in Canada. As a general rule, in order to study in Canada for six months or more, you are required to obtain a Study Permit as part of the immigration process. However, the number of SPs to be issued in 2025 has not yet been confirmed and this has left our partner universities in Canada uncertain as to whether they will be able to accommodate incoming exchange students as usual for the AY 2025.

In light of the current circumstances on SPs, the International Centre has decided to accept applications to exchange programs at our partner universities in Canada for the AY 2025 Fall Round (deadline: September 2024), however, even if you are selected as a nominee for an exchange program at one of our Canadian partner universities, there is a strong possibility that you will not be able to participate in the exchange program for a full academic year as planned. More specifically, depending on future announcements by the Government of Canada and/or our Canadian partner universities, it is possible that the length of your exchange program may be reduced to one semester (less than 6 months), or that the exchange program itself may be cancelled. Please note that even in such an event, the International Centre will not be able to offer you an alternative exchange destination or change the academic year in which your exchange program takes place.

If you are interested in studying at one of our Canadian partner universities, please carefully consider the above-mentioned risks before making your choice. Please also note that you must cautiously apply to the program after consulting with your faculty's academic affairs office or your academic advisor to determine whether a semester exchange is feasible within your curriculum and how it will affect your advancement or graduation timeline if you are unable to participate in a full-year exchange program.

Your understanding is greatly appreciated.

Keio University International Center